
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TO:   Dr. Carol Kelley, Superintendent of Schools 

   Board of Education 

 

FROM:  Dr. Alicia Evans, Assistant Superintendent of Finance and Operations 

 

SUBJECT:  Hephzibah Contracts 

 

DATE:   July 18, 2017 

 

The District and Hephzibah have partnered since 1974 to provide after-school and summer child care programs 

for District families, and the District believes it is in the best interest of the students and families in the District 

for the District to cooperate with and assist Hephzibah in the continuation of an after-school and summer child 

care program. 

 

The District’s cooperation and assistance shall consist of making available for the program the necessary 

building space as described in this Agreement, whereas Hephzibah as a licensed provider of child care services 

shall be the on-site manager and administrator of the child care program in accordance with the provisions of 

Sections 10-22.18a, 10-22.18b and 10-22.18c of The Illinois School Code, 105 ILCS 5/10-22.18(a) - (c) (the 

“Child Care Program” or “Program”). 

 

Attached are the contracts for the 2016-2017 and the 2017-2018 school years. Board action is expected August 

15, 2017. 

 

 
260 W. Madison    Oak Park    Illinois    60302    ph: 708.524.3000    fax: 708.524.3019    www.op97.org 
 
 
 
 


